TOWN OF WESTPORT
TOWN BOARD - Monday, October 19, 2015

The regular semi-monthly meeting of the Town Board was called to order in the Community
Meeting Room of the Bernard J. Kennedy Administration Building at 7:02 p.m. by Chair Van
Dinter. Members present: Enge, Robinson, Sipsma, Van Dinter, and von Rutenberg. Members
absent: None. Also Present: Michael Drew, and Tom Wilson.

There was no public comment on matters not on the agenda. The minutes of the October 5, 2015
regular meeting were approved as presented on a motion by von Rutenberg, second Sipsma.

Wilson gave a report on current Engineering projects, including Carriage Ridge work, ditch
cleaning to relieve Catfish Court water issues, and Riveredge/Caton work with Dane County
Parks.

After discussion and reviewing the recommendations of the DCTA and Town Plan Commission,
Resolution 15-18 (Reject Dane County Ordinance Amendment 16, Certification of Dane County
Farmland Preservation Zoning Ordinance Revisions) was adopted on a motion by Robinson,
second von Rutenberg, by a vote of 4-1 (Sipsma dissenting).

Wilson then presented the draft 2016 Budget and gave a report. There was discussion on
WAEMS paid staffing and the eventual probability that Waunakee Area Fire would be doing the
same, and some discussion about DaneCom payments. Wilson then reminded the Board of the
budget meetings on Tuesday November 10 starting at 7:00 p.m.

After discussion of potential openings and procedures regarding Board/Town Plan
Commission/Waunakee-Westport Joint Planning Committee Appointments, the Board directed
Wilson to post notices of possible openings in the local newspapers and advise current
committee/commission members of possible open positions, with responses to be reviewed at the
second Board meeting in November, on a motion by Robinson, second Sipsma, by a vote of 3-2
(Van Dinter and von Rutenberg dissenting).

The Audit Committee recommended payment of bills as presented by the Administrator after
questions were answered. Van Dinter and Wilson reported on meetings of the plan
commission/committees.

There were no Administrative Matters raised. For Miscellaneous Business or Forthcoming
Events raised, Wilson advised the Board that he is out of the office during the week of October
26.

Current bills were paid as presented by the Administrator and recommended by the Audit
Committee after questions were answered on a motion by Sipsma, second von Rutenberg.

Motion to adjourn by von Rutenberg, second Sipsma. The meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m.

Thomas G. Wilson
Attorney/Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer
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